
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2nd September 2022 
 
On Tuesday 6th September the Tour of Britain bike race route runs along Thornholme Road, the 
road directly outside of school. There will be a rolling road closure for all traffic 15 minutes in 
advance of the race and could last up to 45 minutes. There will be a number of high-speed vehicles 
in addition to the bikes during this period, therefore pedestrians must be extra vigilant during this 
time. The approximate time of the road closure falls between 14.45 and 15.15 after which, the road 
closures will be lifted as soon as it is safe to do so.  
 
As this falls in line with our finishing time, we have decided to end the school day at 14.30 to allow 
students to either leave the area, or take up the opportunity to get into position to watch the race 
pass by. The race will be a fantastic experience for students and will be live on ITV and Eurosport.  
 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Susan Hamilton 
Headteacher 
 
 
 


